Town of Stoddard

Zoning Board of Adjustment

Site Visit Minutes

Wednesday May 05,2021

Applicant: Douglas P. Hudson

Location: 190 Power Line Rd, Stoddard, NH, Tax Map 104, Lot 015
Members present:  Acting Chairperson - Herb Healy, Jason Kovarik, Bud Record, Doug Summerton, Milosh Buckovan    

Members excused:  Franz Haas

Others present: Harry Power Compliance Officer, Kathy Ellis secretary,  Douglas Hudson applicant, Rick and Lynn Cavallaro abutters,  Erma Kraszinski,  Gary Kraszinski, Ben Kraszinski and Marjorie Kraszinksi abutters.

The meeting was called to order by Herb Healy at 6:31 pm.  Introductions were made.  Mr. Hudson is the Trustee for the property and stated he was legally able to speak for the Trust. Herb gave an overview of the purpose of the site meeting and asked that all questions be directed to him to keep order during the meeting.
Herb asked that Mr. Hudson explain his plans for a 2 car garage with a workshop above it. Mr Hudson outlined the plans, pointing to the red stakes marking the area of the garage.  Members walked around the site.  Mr. Hudson pointed out the trees and boulders that would need to be removed and explained the structure would have a frost wall foundation rather than a floating slab.  He explained the difficulty in finding a location for the garage on the property do to the closeness of the cove on one side and the road on the other. The angle of the building is set, because of it’s close proximity of the leach field. The building will have an inside staircase.
Herb asked if anyone had questions. Bud asked if the current shed, that looks like it may have been a garage, could be used instead of a new building. Mr. Hudson stated the shed has an interior wall that wouldn’t accommodate use as a garage.  He stated a new building would have to be constructed and in that location, it would be too close to the road.
Herb asked if there were anymore questions.  There were none.
Members walked both roads around the property to observe the property.
Herb concluded the site visit at 6:52 pm. The Hearing will be held Thursday, May 20, 2021 at 7:30 pm. at the Stoddard Town Hall and remotely via Zoom.
Respectfully submitted,

Kathleen Ellis

Secretary to the ZBA

